February 15th, 2009
Hi
I will begin with comments of yesterday’s run, which was terrible! I was actually looking forward to it but by the time I had finished, I was really p off. As I have decided to run shorter routes at the moment, I set out on a previous route but planned a detour to shorten the run. However, instead of the detour being short and gentle as I had thought, it turned out to be very long and steep, making the run longer and slower at 3 h 10 min. And to top it off, near the end, I tripped and fell on a very innocuous bit of track, injuring my right hand, lower right rib area and right thigh. Almost decided that there was no point in running and that I will give it up. 

It is surprising how important the hand is to do even simple tasks that I cannot do at the moment. I can still type as my fingers are OK; most of the injury is in the thumb area. For example, at dinnertime last night, I could not use the can opener to open a can of soup. Normally, each time I buy some cans, at least one has a pull cap top to open it, but, of course, not this time! 
I went to the physiotherapist on Wednesday for more e-stimulation. They did the left side of the face but were reluctant to do the right side, as that was not part of the official treatment. I eventually persuaded them to do the right side unofficially. The right side of the face is improving.
The other day, a boy somewhere near here lost his fingers when a bomb he was making suddenly exploded. To make it, he had been extracting gunpowder from caps and firecrackers. I remember when I was at secondary school, a boy in Uncle Bruce’s class (I think) also did something similar. He had filled a sealed iron pipe with gunpowder and was then using an electric drill to bore a hole for the fuse when it exploded. Unfortunately, there was not much left of him! 
On Thursday evening, I had dinner in TST with the Singapore manager of the department doing the Indonesian primary books. We went to the Hutong restaurant, a Beijing restaurant in One Peking Road (I think that is the name of the building), which has good views across the harbour. The food was OK though I would not rave about it. 

The Super 14 competition began this past weekend. The Six Nations began last weekend and continued this weekend. The iRB World 7s will be held soon (March I think) this time in Dubai. 
That’s about it for this time. 
Cheers.
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